
David S. Wall 
P.O. Box 756  Newberg, Oregon  97132; [(408)-287-6878] 

March 12, 2019 

To: Representatives Noble; Post; Clem; McLain; Davies; Helm; Smith; Williams 
Senator: Thatcher 
 
 Re: I DO NOT SUPPORT [HB 2977]. 

[HB 2977] should also be rejected and dismissed with extreme prejudice. 
 
"Mass Gatherings" of any kind on farmland is an invitation to many kinds of disasters. 
 
Other testimonies stated in [HB 2790] also for today's hearing concerning "warnings of severe danger" 
should be etched into legislative stone that will serve to eliminate "Mass-Gatherings" in rural venues. 
 
Counties should not have the power to permit "Mass Gatherings" in rural venues. 
 
Extending the hours of a "Mass-Gathering" in rural areas shows the author of [HB 2977] is as 
cluelessness as one could hopefully never attain. 
 
There are not enough expletives in the human language to accurately and fully describe [HB 2977]. 
 
                                                                                                                                Respectfully submitted, 
                                                                                                                                   /s/ David S. Wall 
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